
 
Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors, Friends & Family: 
 
One of the highlights of this past month was a Mission 
Conference at Wilson Creek Baptist Church where Bro. 
Randall Moody is the pastor. The church is located just 
southwest of Springfield, Missouri. It is close enough for me 
to preach at our Japanese service and still make it in time for 
their service. Bro. Moody was quite pleased with the Faith 
Promise Offering. It was also a real blessing to me. I enjoy 
teaching Faith Promise Giving using my Faith Promise 
House of Faith presentation. I’d like to take part in other 
mission conferences. Once in a while it is possible for me to 
be gone since I can get our son Paul to preach for me. He 
lives in Mt. Vernon, just 30 miles from here. (The above 
picture shows my mission conference display.) 
 
We continue to reach out to the Japanese community. Two 
weeks ago a young man from Drury University came to our 
service for the first time. Pray for Yutaka Yokoyama and 
for Takao. They both need to be saved. Our Japanese 
people are constantly reaching out to more Japanese 
people.  
 
The bottom picture is of Paul and me standing by the Table Rock Lake big dam. You can see the water gushing out. 
We have had severe weather this past winter. We’ve experienced tornados, ice-storms, deep snow, flooding and 
even earthquakes. I was in bed during the last earthquake so I didn’t even feel it. It had a rating of 5.2. My prayer is 
that we can shake this area for Christ. I am honored to be supported by the Nagoya Bible Baptist Church. They 
support me as a Japanese missionary to America. I am excited about going to Japan in October of this year. Jim, 
our son is going with me. We are not going on a survey trip or a sight-seeing trip. My purpose is to be a blessing to 
the churches in Japan. I’d like to preach, teach and be used wherever there is a need while we are there. Jim will be 
there 3 weeks, but I will stay longer. We appreciate your prayers for this trip. 
 
Continue to pray for the Precious Memories Support Ministry. My book “And God Shall Wipe Away All Tears” is in 
the hands of the publisher. Any offering you can give for this purpose would be appreciated. 
 
Yours, Serving Our Saviour, together, 

 
 
Bill Hathaway 

THANK YOU VERY MUCH FOR YOUR LOVE AND PRAYERS. YOU ARE Some One Special! YOU MAY BE ONE 
PERSON IN THE WORLD, BUT YOU MAY BE THE WORLD TO ONE PERSON. 


